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The Alberta Securities Commission has amended Policy 12-601 to allow routine applications 
under section 153 of the Securities Act - an application by a reporting issuer to be deemed to 
have ceased to be a reporting issuer - to be processed in a streamlined manner. 
 
In general, all applicants requesting relief under section 153 of the Securities Act that are able to 
represent that: 
§ their outstanding securities, including debt securities, are beneficially owned, directly or 

indirectly, by less than 15 security holders in any one jurisdiction in Canada and less than 
50 security holders in total in Canada,  

§ their securities are not traded on a marketplace, and  
§ they are not in default of any of their obligations as a reporting issuer, 

may seek relief under this revised process.  
 

Further Information 
For further information please refer to the amendment to Policy 12-601 effective December 31, 
2002 and published with this notice at www.albertasecurities.com or contact: 
 
James Silovs 
Legal Counsel 
Alberta Securities Commission 
400, 300 – 5th Avenue S.W. 
Calgary, Alberta, T2P 3C4 
 
Phone:  (403) 297-4072 
E-mail: james.silovs@seccom.ab.ca 
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